
 
 

January 7, 2025 
 
ELECTRONIC EMAIL 
DIGITAL READ RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Mr. James Parkman 
600 Lilley Yeager Loop North 
Cleveland, Texas 77328 
jparkman@parkmanwhaling.com 
 
RE:  Administrative Order on Consent Closure, EPA Docket No. CWA-08-2017-0019  
 
Dear Mr. Parkman: 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is providing you this written notification of the closure 
of the EPA Administrative Order on Consent (Consent Order), Docket No. CWA-08-2017-0019, issued to 
you on July 27, 2017. Based on the annual monitoring reports and consultation with the U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers, the EPA has determined there are no remaining requirements under the order. You 
and your representatives have demonstrated satisfactory completion of the actions required by the 
Consent Order and Restoration Plan,1 in accordance with paragraph 40 of the Consent Order. We 
appreciate your cooperation. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter or any other matter pertinent to compliance with the 
CWA, you may contact Rebecca Little Owl, Enforcement Officer, at (303) 312-6219 or 
littleowl.rebecca@epa.gov. Any questions from counsel should be directed to Peggy Livingston, Senior 
Assistant Regional Counsel, at (303) 312-6858 or livingston.peggy@epa.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
       Colleen Rathbone, Manager 
       Water Enforcement Branch 
       Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
cc:   
Regional Hearing Clerk, EPA Region 8 
Paige Wolken, US Army Corps of Engineers 
Brooke Humphrey, Alder Environmental 

 
1 Exhibit A to the Consent Order. 
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